
Chapel Chat 
The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School 

 Issue 144     Circulation:  153         Date: Friday 22nd April 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We hope that you all had a great break over the Easter 

holidays. The children are back and refreshed and ready 

for the Summer term.  

Our whole school value for this term is ‘Leadership’ 

represented by Leonard the lobster. We talked in 

assembly on Monday about 

what makes a good leader 

and when the children may 

use their leadership skills. 

As well as the fact that even 

our youngest children can lead the way for our oldest 

children.  

This is always a busy term with lots going on. The diary 

dates on the newsletter each week are the best way to 

keep up to date with what the children will be getting 

up to and gives you the chance to look out for any 

separate letters that may be sent to you. These will also 

be sent using our ‘eschools’ app again please make sure 

you have signed up for this. Thank you 

Graham Almond  

Summer Uniform 

Boys 

Grey/black tailored shorts (same material as school 
trousers) or trousers with white polo shirt. 

Girls 

Grey/black skirt, pinafore or trousers with white polo 
shirt. Alternatively, maroon/red & white checked 
summer dress.  

Footwear  

Black school shoes and plain socks/tights must be worn 
all year. We request that sandals and canvas shoes are 
not worn, to prevent unnecessary playground 
accidents. 

PE Kits 

As the weather improves we 

will make the most of the 

opportunities for our PE lessons 

to be outside using our 

wonderful outdoor spaces. Please ensure that your 

child has their PE kit in school each school day so 

that the children do not miss out on these lessons.   

Diary Dates 

Thursday 28th April  

Year 5 Taster Day 

Skegness Grammar School 

Monday 2nd May 

School Closed: May Day Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 3rd May  

Class Photos 

Monday 9th May—Thursday 12th May 

KS2 SATs (more details overleaf) 

Friday 27th May  

End of Term 5 

Monday 6th June 

Start of Term 6 

Allergies 

Some of our children risk 

suffering a life threatening 

reaction to nuts – even by 

simply being in the vicinity of a 

nut. For this reason, we ask 

that no child bring any food items into school that 

contain nuts, even for their own consumption.  



Chapel Champions: 22nd April  

 Achievement Award Values Award: Leadership 

Reception  Ethan: always putting tip top effort into everything 

that he does 

Austin: always leading the praise and celebration of     

others in the class 

Year 1 Albie: his improvement with his handwriting. Lincoln: guiding other children when completing rainbow 

challenges.  

Year 2 Theo: thinking carefully about the career he would 

like during our Personal Development lesson.  

Lily: always thinking about what she needs for an activity 

and supports her friends in doing the same.  

Year 3 Tyler Jay: correct use of inverted commas and super 

ideas in English.  

Lucy: leading the way in boxercise.  

Year 4 Bella: great work on her times tables.  Lorelei for being a super role model in English.  

Year 5 Shania: amazing descriptive writing. Kody: taking responsibility for his learning and asking 

questions if he is unsure of his next steps. 

Year 6 Phoebe: brilliant efforts to improve her spelling. Elliott: being a Year 6 role-model in and out of the class-

room. 

Horror Games online 

It has been brought to our attention that there is a new online horror game which some children are talking about 
in school.  It is called ‘Poppy Playtime’ and is based on a toy which chases you around a toy factory.  There is not an 
official rating for the game however it is causing some of our older children to have nightmares. 

The toy in this game is called Huggy Wuggy and he looks like this: 

 

We have spoken to children about this game not being suitable for them to play. Please could we ask you to 
reiterate these messages at home. 

For more information about this game and how to support your child with online safety 

please follow the QR code:  

Thank you for your support.  

Year 6 SATs 

This year the pupils in Year 6 will take their Standard Attainment Tests (SATs) on the dates below.  We do not want 

the pupils to become stressed or disenchanted with school during the build-up. As such we have explained that 

we do not mind how each pupil does so long as they try their hardest. The SATs are important as they are used to 

gauge future progress, especially in Year 11 (GCSE year). Doing well now is a firm foundation for the future. 

Monday 9th May  Grammar Test followed by: Spelling Test  

Tuesday 10th May  Reading Test  

Wednesday 11th May  Maths Paper 1 (Arithmetic) followed by Maths Paper 2 (Reasoning)  

Thursday 12th May  Maths Paper 3 (Reasoning)  


